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Brief Update on Potential Capital Expenditure  
linked to HSE works 

 
Electrical Installation Testing  
 
The electrical installation testing is out of date and is an integral part of the 
works required to respond to many of the estate and infrastructure issues 
raised by the HSE. The works have previously been proposed as requiring 
revenue funding, with the recruitment, training and backfill of staff to 
undertake a full programme of works, in addition to the contingency funds 
required to undertake the resultant capital works.   This would address the 
issue of competencies that were raised by the HSE, by recruiting additional 
members to the EST team for this specific purpose, resulting in appropriately 
qualified and trained staff available to continue to main the required standards 
as part of a rolling programme.   
 
Given that action on this has now become urgent and the current financial 
position of the Trust, the proposal is now to implement the major works testing 
as individual schemes, using contractors, and to prioritise the works taking 
into account the interim measures project.  Consideration will need to be 
given about how to sustain and maintain the standards once this work is 
completed, as there should be a rolling programme of works to which there is 
commitment, clearly if the work is undertaken by contractors, this is not 
addressing the issue raised by the HSE about competencies.  
 
Action:  
The Trust Board is requested to approve an initial start to these works, by way 
of individual schemes.  An approval for £150k is recommended for the first 
package of works at Watford, which includes the contingency for the capital 
works, that may or may not be required, but which needs to be immediately 
available to remedy any action.  The source of funding would be the Capital 
Programme, this would require the works to be done by contractors rather 
than funding the recruitment of staff.   
     
 
HHGH Pedestrian Segregation 
 
The narrow footpath between Jubilee and Tudor wing, running along the latter 
half of Entrance A, was cited in the HSE report in 2003 as part of comments 
on site signage, roadways and pedestrian crossings on the site.  The current 
H&S officer has also prioritised these works, stating that this is his “primary 
concern”.    Tendering of the works indicates costs of £40k are required, 



excluding the costs for original survey report signage recommendations.  This 
could be abortive work, given that the immediate future use of the site is out to 
consultation, which will result in a change in use and traffic flows.  However, 
this is unlikely to influence the HSE view that action should already have been 
implemented to reduce the risks highlighted.   
 
Review of options 
Option 1 
To stop all traffic from using the section of road after the entrance/exit to 
Tudor wing to the intersection of the road that leads round the corner to the 
A&E entrance.  This would leave the disabled bays still accessible behind the 
medirest portacabins, and still enable access to outpatient pick up /drop off.   
The route would be for pedestrians only, except in the event of an emergency.   
 The Ambulance service have indicated that they will abide by any directive 
given by the Trust, as clearly this is not a designated route.   
 The bus service have been contacted to discuss the implications, or to 
contribute to the costs.  Their response indicates that as this is a minor 
route, they would terminate this section of the route.  Passengers would 
use the stops at the Marlowes and Bridge Street to access the hospital.  
 The capital costs of implementing traffic barriers and signage is quoted as 
6.5k ex vat.  This will include key operated demountable road bollards to 
allow access in the event of an emergency.   
 Timescale for implementation is estimated at 2-4 weeks as some signs are 
non-standard.   

 
Option 2 
A review of the options to provide temporary construction solutions (boarding / 
hoarding) to extend the existing path closer to the medirest cabins; and/or 
extending the existing narrow path further into the road to gain the required 
path width, with barrier protection if absolutely required. 
 
A further review of the feasibility of alternative methods and/or location for the 
footpath widening that are viable and less costly have been unsuccessful.  
This reaches the conclusion that the Option 2 must remain at a cost of 40k.   
 
Action:  
The Trust Board is requested to approve the £6.5k of works for option 1 to 
proceed, which will be from the Capital Programme.  This will involve closing 
off the road to all vehicles, in particular the ambulance and bus companies will 
be given formal notice.    
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